

UNIONDALE UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT

933 GOODRICH STREET, UNIONDALE, NY 11553-2499 Website: http://district.uniondaleschools.org

BOARD OF EDUCATION

CHARMISE P. DESIRÉ, President JUSTIN BROWN, Vice President MARY BEDIAKO, ED. D, Trustee ADELINA BLANCO-HARVEY, Trustee CAROL EASON, Trustee VALENCIA HOPKINS, Student Member

DISTRICT CLERK
PATRICIA MCSHANE-CONNOLLY
516-560-8945 • FAX 516-918-1060

ADMINISTRATION

Superintendent of Schools
WILLIAM K. LLOYD, PH.D.
516-560-8824 • FAX: 516-414-5675
E-MAIL: wlloyd@uniondaleschools.org

Acting Superintendent of Schools

Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction RHONDA A. TAYLOR 516-560-8825 • FAX: 516-560-8917

Interim Assistant Superintendent for

Human Resources ROBERT RODRIGUEZ 516-560-8822 • FAX: 516-560-8927

Assistant Superintendent for Business Affairs STEVEN M. EPSTEIN 516-560-8801 • FAX: 516-918-1071 January 22, 2021

Dear Uniondale School District Community,

Earlier in the school year, the District was considering the possibility of bringing select scholars back — specifically grades 3, 6, and 9 - to an in-person learning environment if circumstances related to the COVID-19 pandemic allowed us to do so safely.

Unfortunately, both Uniondale and our surrounding communities have seen a serious uptick in the positivity rate in COVID-19 testing. This presents a continued danger to our scholars and staff if we were to reopen our schools for in-person learning, even on a limited basis. The Board of Education agrees with the District's Reopening Committee's recommendation to continue to have all scholars who have been on a remote schedule remain on an all-virtual learning model until such time as we see a reduction in the positivity rate and the COVID-19 vaccination becomes more available to our community members.

This decision means no new scholars will be transitioning to in-person instruction on February 2nd. We appreciate the isolation and academic struggle that many of our scholars are experiencing and the burden this continues to put on parents and caretakers. With the wider distribution of the vaccine scheduled in the coming months, we will continue to monitor the positivity rates to see if there is a more appropriate time to begin bringing our scholars back into our schools.

The health and safety of our scholars, staff, and families continue to be our District's top priority. I thank all of you for your continued patience and understanding during these unprecedented times. I look forward to welcoming all of our scholars back when it is safe to do so.

In Service for Children

Rhonda Taylor

Acting Superintendent